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Ikigai is a Japanese concept, meaning ‘a reason for being’, very similar 
to the French phrase raison d’être. It signifies what gives purpose and 
the lust for life. However, ikigai is in essence one of many possible 
interpretations on the search for meaning in life. Nowadays, the 
existentialistic quest manifests itself in popular culture by offering us 
simplified and commercialised versions of ancient philosophical theories, 
presented via glossy magazines, self-help books, television programs, and 
mindfulness courses. Platforms which offer so-called solutions for the 
overwhelming effect of the speed in which our society, economy, and 
technology seems to develop, our overabundance of choices, our endless 
possibilities, and our fixation on achievements. We are constantly 
confronted not only with the importance of being, but also with the 
importance of being in the ‘now’. I ikigai shows five artists and their 
form of communicating this stressed importance of being and being in the 
‘now’ as well as their reluctance towards it.  

Jacob Dwyer’s (1988, UK) sound piece Keith’s Arcadia tells the story of a 
man who finds himself in the Arcadia shopping centre in the middle of the 
London riots of 2011. While standing there, he uses his own reflection in 
a shop window to look back at TK Maxx and an assortment of trainer shops 
and reimagines the shopping centre as a real Arcadian (utopian) landscape 
in a wider attempt to achieve Zen. The work by Dwyer will be portable 
during the exhibition.  

In the entrance an audio work titled Jingle (I ikigai, Juliette Jongma) 
by Chris Evans (1967, UK) with Morten Norbye Halvorsen, cumulatively 
proclaims and broadcasts the arrival of each visitor. Evans’ installation 
CLODS, Diplomatic Letters, includes the image of a drawing depicting an 
invasive plant species, solicited from a member of the international 
diplomatic community. As part of a series, these globally rampant and 
toxic plants are commissioned, photographed, inverted and then printed as 
silver bromides. The Diplomatic Letters have, as their counterpart, a 
series of sculptural forms titled CLODS, arranged around a raised white 
platform and PVC mat. Each CLOD varies in size, has at least one hole, 
and bears the traces of its facture: the chunk is first modelled in clay, 
then cast in concrete mixed with marble. Hollowly echoing urban planning, 
the CLODS mimic the concrete lump left by the forced removal of a post or 
a pipe.  

The works by Ran Zhang (1981, CH) show microscopic taken photographs of 
three forms of image builders: the painting, the printer and the pencil 
drawing. Each work is carefully constructed out of the materialistic 
details using internationally standardised DIN-paper sizes A0, B0, and 
C0. By literally zooming in on the elements of colour, a print grid and a 
pencil line, Zhang focuses on the detailed essence of the visual language 
of traditional painting, print, drawing and paper sizes.  

The photograph Marble Balls by Xue Mu (1979, CH) displays jeu de boules-
balls precisely placed either within the square of a marble tile or 
exactly on the line in between two tiles. Being photographed directly 
from above, avoiding conventional perception, in our mind gravity will 
take hold any moment. Next to it is a series of bananas placed on the 
same marble floor as a grid, as a light humorous approach to gravity, 
composition and the order within.  



Bert Scholten’s (1988, NL) work arises from a fascination of language. 
The language we use and our imagination are inseparably connected. 
Scholten plays with this idea by abstracting symbols and images we all 
know and recognise in such a way it takes on a new meaning. While looking 
at his work one will immediately recognise the base of a road sign, but 
where road signs need to send a quick and clear message, Scholten’s work 
is more open for interpretation and ones imagination within it’s message.  
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